
Annex 5 
 

Email Correspondence Between the Licensing Team and Songul Aydin 

 
Email 1 
 
From: On Behalf Of Licensing 
Sent: 09 December 2019 09:44 
To: Songul Aydin 
Subject: Premises: Dost Hane, 77 Bounces Road, LONDON, N9 8LD 
WK/219043151, WK/219043156 & WK/219043160 LDR:10/12/2019 Officer initials: 
RXM  
  
Dear Premises User 
  
Please find, attached to this email, your Temporary Event Notice. You will note that 
Section 10 of the Notice (‘Acknowledgement’) has been completed by the Council. 
  
This acknowledged Temporary Event Notice is the Council’s authorisation for your 
event (subject to any Counter Notice being issued by the Police or Council). 
  
Your event is now licensed and you may proceed to provide the licensable activities 
on the date(s) and between the times and for the maximum number of people 
detailed in Section 3 of the Notice at the premises detailed in Section 4 of the Notice. 
  
You must keep a copy of this acknowledged Temporary Event Notice on display at 
the premises throughout your event. If the Notice is lost you must pay the statutory 
fee of £10.50 for a duplicate to be sent to you. These legal requirements are set out 
below. 
  
Please be advised that if you are playing music in your business – to staff or 
customers – it is a legal requirement to obtain permission from the copyright holders. 
Two organisations exist to help make sure you are correctly licensed to play the 
music you want. PPL collects royalties on behalf of performers and record 
companies. PRS for Music collects royalties on behalf of songwriters, composers 
and music publishers. In most instances, a licence from both organisations is needed 
to ensure all copyright holders are correctly paid for the use of their music. If music is 
to be played during your event, please contact PPL and PRS for Music to obtain the 
right licences for you. Please visit ppluk.com and prsformusic.com for more 
information on music licensing or call PPL on 020 7534 1095 and PRS for Music on 
0800 068 4828. 
  
Yours sincerely 
Licensing Team 

 

 

https://mail.ppluk.com/exchweb/bin/redir.asp?URL=http://www.ppluk.com/
https://mail.ppluk.com/exchweb/bin/redir.asp?URL=http://www.prsformusic.com/


 

 
 
 
Email 2 
 

From: Ellie Green  
Sent: 09 December 2019 16:53 
To: Songul Aydin 
Cc: Licensing <Licensing@enfield.gov.uk>; Victor Ktorakis 
<Victor.Ktorakis@enfield.gov.uk>; 'Police Licensing' <namailbox-
.licensing@met.police.uk> 
Subject: FW: Premises: Dost Hane, 77 Bounces Road, LONDON, N9 8LD 
WK/219043151, WK/219043156 & WK/219043160 LDR:10/12/2019 Officer initials: 
RXM 
 
Dear Mrs Aydin 
  
Further to my telephone conversation just now, I now attach the objection notice on 
behalf of Environmental Health, to ALL of the Temporary Event Notices applied for. 
  
We discussed whether you would like to take the matter to a hearing, to which you 
declined. 
  
You agreed to withdraw the Temporary Event Notices, which you will do now by 
return email to me, confirming that the above TENs are now withdrawn. The email 
below will no longer apply. 
  
Kind regards 
  
Ellie Green 
  
Principal Licensing Officer 

 

Email 3 
 

On 10 Dec 2019, at 06:33, Ellie Green <Ellie.Green@enfield.gov.uk> wrote: 

Dear Mrs Aydin 
Further to my email yesterday, please respond to me by lunchtime today confirming 
your withdrawal of the TENs. 
Kind regards 
Ellie 
  
  
Ellie Green 
Principal Licensing Officer 

 

mailto:Licensing@enfield.gov.uk
mailto:Victor.Ktorakis@enfield.gov.uk
mailto:namailbox-.licensing@met.police.uk
mailto:namailbox-.licensing@met.police.uk
mailto:Ellie.Green@enfield.gov.uk


 

 

Email 4 
 
 
From: Songul Aydin   
Sent: 10 December 2019 23:02 
To: Ellie Green <Ellie.Green@Enfield.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: Premises: Dost Hane, 77 Bounces Road, LONDON, N9 8LD 
WK/219043151, WK/219043156 & WK/219043160 LDR:10/12/2019 Officer initials: 
RXM 
  
Dear Elli,  
Further to our telephone conversation today I am replying to your email.  
  
I am kindly requesting for you to reassess (2 hours extend) the TENs cancellation for 
24th, 25th and 31st. I am willing to accept cancellation for 27th, 28th and 29th. 
  
I briefly would like to explain the issue on the 6th December. I booked a very famous 
musician and a singer from Turkey to take stage at Dosthane. People got excited 
however, my team and I did everything possible to keep the noise in. Due to 
previous problems I have experienced and reported to the police I believe this 
complaint was made deliberately. 
  
I have invested for 24th, 25th and 31st. I am now fully booked on those dates, 
shopping has been done, staff rota has been finalised. Cancellation on those dates 
will means a huge business loss for me. 
  
Once again I am kindly requesting for you to look in to this case and support a 
woman who is trying her best to keep standing in a male dominated sector. 
  
Thank you in advance for your time and kind approach to this case. 
  
Look forward to hearing from you soon. 
  
Yours sincerely, 
Songul Aydin 

 

Email 5 
 

From: Ellie Green <Ellie.Green@Enfield.gov.uk> 

Sent: 11 December 2019 09:05 

To: Songul Aydin  

Cc: Cllr George Savva <Cllr.George.Savva@enfield.gov.uk>; MEQqueries 

<MEQqueries@enfield.gov.uk> 

Subject: RE: Premises: Dost Hane, 77 Bounces Road, LONDON, N9 8LD 

mailto:Ellie.Green@Enfield.gov.uk
mailto:Ellie.Green@Enfield.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.George.Savva@enfield.gov.uk
mailto:MEQqueries@enfield.gov.uk


WK/219043151, WK/219043156 & WK/219043160 LDR:10/12/2019 Officer initials: 

RXM  

  

Dear Mrs Aydin 
It is the decision of the Environmental Health to object, I simply facilitate the process 
and passed on the message. 
Unfortunately, financial implications is not a licensing objective that can be taken into 
account when granting or refusing TENs under the Licensing Act 2003. 
TENs are not an automatic grant, therefore there should not have been a 
presumption that they would be granted. Perhaps another year, you should apply for 
the TEN before you even consider the bookings. 
I am sorry, but there is no negotiation on the TENs on behalf of Environmental 
Health – the objection to them all remains in place. If you want to pursue this, you 
can attend a hearing next Wednesday morning, to put your case forward and the 
Licensing Sub-Committee will determine the TEN applications.  
Please respond by lunchtime today so the appropriate arrangements may be made. 
Kind regards 
Ellie 
  
  
Ellie Green 
  
Principal Licensing Officer 

 

Email 6 
 

From: Ellie Green  

Sent: 11 December 2019 09:43 

To: Songul Aydin  

Subject: RE: Premises: Dost Hane, 77 Bounces Road, LONDON, N9 8LD 

WK/219043151, WK/219043156 & WK/219043160 LDR:10/12/2019 Officer initials: 

RXM 

Dear Mrs Aydin 

In addition to my email below, I note that you have confirmed withdrawal for 27th, 

28th and 29th December, thank you. This has been amended on our system. 

I await your final decision by lunchtime today about withdrawing the 24th, 25th and 

31st December/1st January 2020. 

Kind regards 

Ellie 

Ellie Green 

Principal Licensing Officer 

 



 
 
Email 7 
 
From: Ellie Green  

Sent: 12 December 2019 13:26 

To: Songul Aydin  

Subject: RE: Premises: Dost Hane, 77 Bounces Road, LONDON, N9 8LD 

WK/219043151, WK/219043156 & WK/219043160 LDR:10/12/2019 Officer initials: 

RXM 

Dear Mrs Aydin 

As I have not heard any further from you about withdrawing the outstanding TENs, 

you are now issued with a Counter Notice which is attached. 

Kind regards 

Ellie 

Ellie Green 

Principal Licensing Officer 

 

Email 8 

 
From: Songul Aydin  

Sent: 13 December 2019 13:35 

To: Ellie Green <Ellie.Green@Enfield.gov.uk> 

Cc: Cllr George Savva <Cllr.George.Savva@enfield.gov.uk>; MEQqueries 

<MEQqueries@enfield.gov.uk> 

Subject: Re: Premises: Dost Hane, 77 Bounces Road, LONDON, N9 8LD 

WK/219043151, WK/219043156 & WK/219043160 LDR:10/12/2019 Officer initials: 

RXM 

Dear Ms.Green, 

Sorry for late respond. when i open your email it was already late.i wanted to pursue 

this and i willing to put my case forward and the licensing Sub-Committee. 

Can you let me know if this possibilities? 

Regarding statutory fee  £10.50 is not clear for me. if i need to pay it, can you send 

me invoices or can you guide me for this. 

Thanks all your patient  

kind regards  

Songul Aydin  

mailto:Ellie.Green@Enfield.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.George.Savva@enfield.gov.uk
mailto:MEQqueries@enfield.gov.uk


 

Email 9 
  
From: Ellie Green  
Sent: 16 December 2019 07:46 
To: Songul Aydin  
Cc: Cllr George Savva <Cllr.George.Savva@enfield.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Premises: Dost Hane, 77 Bounces Road, LONDON, N9 8LD 
WK/219043151, WK/219043156 & WK/219043160 LDR:10/12/2019 Officer initials: 
RXM 
 

Dear Mrs Aydin 

Thank you for your email and confirming that you wish to take your objected TEN 

applications before the Licensing Sub-Committee. 

The hearing starts at 10.30am on Wednesday 18 December. There is an application 

that will be heard before yours, so I don’t expect your application to commence until 

at least 11am. Please arrive and wait outside the council chamber, Civic Centre, 

Silver Street, Enfield, for 11am, and I will let you know when it is your turn. 

Please find attached the procedure of a hearing. 

I will provide the TEN applications, Environmental Health objection and our 

correspondence in a report for the Licensing Sub-Committee. You will have the 

opportunity to present your application. 

You mention a £10.50 fee below? You have already paid the £21 TEN fee per 

application, therefore I am unsure what the £10.50 is required for? 

 

Kind regards 

 

Ellie Green 

Principal Licensing Officer 

 

 


